J. Brian Hansbury – Empire – Safe Sport Chair
 
I am a lifelong member of Metropolitan Swimming as an athlete from 1985-1996 and as a coach from 2001 to current.  I started working with the board close to 10 years ago, starting as the Safety Chair and then as the Safety and Safe Sport Coordinator when the positions were combined and currently as your Safe Sport Chair.
I have enjoyed working with the board and with the membership of the LSC towards our goals as not only individual teams but as an LSC always striving to better than we were the day before with our athlete’s safety in mind.
As the Safe Sport Chair, I have worked with our board to always provide our membership with the most up to date information and trainings so that they may best use and discriminate the information to their teams, coaches, parents and organization.  I have worked on Safe Sport since the inception of the branch with US Swimming and have been involved with the creation of new and adjusted protocols from the US Swimming to the Eastern Zone and Local LSC levels.
During the past months Safe Sport on the national level and Eastern Zone have taken the initiative to go back to grass roots with the focus on the mission statement and goals of safe sport along with seeing how Safe Sport can adapt and assist swimming in combating issues such as Covid-19.
While I have served Metro as the Safe Sport Chair, I have made myself available to all coaches and programs for guidance, information and on the occasion assistance with bigger and sometime unfortunate items.  I feel that I have been able to make an impact on the LSC for the beer and hope to continue that.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Along with my duties and responsibilities to the Metro as the Safe Sport Chair, I have always made myself useful and of assistance to the other committees with the purpose of ensuring the athletes, teams and organization of Metropolitans Swimming are well represented.

